
The Three Rivers School District School Board conducted Superintendent Valenzuela’s annual
performance review on April 17, 2024. The Board is pleased with Superintendent Valenzuela’s
performance over the last year, especially with his efforts to improve learning outcomes of all
students. The Board commended Superintendent Valenzuela in numerous areas including
overall District morale, innovative facility improvements, and steady operations. His ability to
work closely with bargaining groups resulted in agreements that met the needs of the District’s
valuable employees with sound future District fiscal objectives. Unlike many Districts across the
State this important task was done by maintaining the team approach in which the District takes
pride. Academically, the District continues to make strides recovering from pandemic with both
high graduation rates and marked learning improvements. These have resulted in best
practices that other Districts are starting to follow. We asked that Superintendent Valenzuela
continue to maintain his focus on District goals and continually work towards being the public
school district that best prepares students for post graduation success.


